
SALTFLEETBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 3rd February 2015 

 7.30 pm in the Marshland Community Centre
Present:                Chairman
Cllr L Dover


Cllr S Clark
                             

Cllr B Stapleton


Cllr S Harrison


Cllr P Bowman



Cllr C Appleby



Cllr J Martin



Cllr J Lusby



Cllr W MacDonald


Mrs J Brown - Clerk
There were two members of the public present & County Councillor D McNally.
The Chairman welcomed everybody and especially the members of the public and asked if they wished to raise any comments; there were no public comments raised.  The Chairman opened the meeting for business.

15/00532 Apologies for absence – Cllr Warwick – the apology was accepted.
15/00533 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 6th January 2015 were accepted with the note that the words ‘the Forum’ should replace the word ‘it’ in the last sentence of item 15/0518 and the Minutes were then duly signed by the Chairman p CA s BS.  
15/00534 Declarations of Interest – No new declarations were made
15/00535 Councillor Vacancy – There had been no requests for nominations.
The Chairman proposed moving item 8 - Financial Matters up the agenda as a member of the public at the meeting was specifically interested in the item on Speed Signs as he had kindly expressed an interest in helping 
the Council with moving any signs purchased; the Chairman expressed the Councils thanks for the offer which the Council gratefully accepted.

15/00536 Financial Matters

Speed Signs – Quotations for the two options of data logging signs had been circulated, the first included erection & commissioning at a cost of £2,426.00 per sign excluding VAT; the second included delivery only at a cost of £2,205.00 excluding VAT per sign. The Council noted that a spare mounting plate was included with both quotes & that Highways had not yet confirmed the sites put forward by the Council – additional plates to be ordered at a later date. Following debate it was resolved to order two of the signs inclusive of erection & commissioning p JL s CA; Clerk to enquire regarding training & manuals.
Financial Report – The Council noted the distribution of Council funds.
Transfer of Funds – Following debate it was resolved that the full amount for the two speed signs inclusive of the VAT element - £5,822.40 - be moved from the Nottingham Building Society into the Unity Trust Bank to cover payment p CA s BS. The VAT would be reclaimed.
Accounts to be paid/authorised – Clerk’s salary & expenses for January; Donation to the Lincolnshire & Nottinghamshire Air Ambulance - £200.00; Unipart – Speed Signs -      (as agreed above) – it was resolved  to authorise the payments p JM s SC
Councillors Monthly Budget Report – Had been circulated & it was resolved that it be accepted as correct & was signed by the Chairman p SC s BS.  
Request for a Donation – The Council had received a request for a donation from East Lindsey Citizens Advice Bureau but the Clerk advised that a donation of £100 had been granted in April 2014. Clerk to place on April agenda.
15/00537 Annual Parish Meeting – The Council debated the form of the meeting & potential invitations that may be issued & the suggestion of having a Safety in the Community theme, inviting agencies that could help inform the Council & residents further on the issues around the purchase & use of Defibrillators, as was being considered by the Council was debated & it was resolved that the Council would invite the Lincolnshire & Nottinghamshire Air Ambulance to send a representative to receive the donation being made & to offer advice on its services & also LIVES to give a CPR demonstration. Clerk to issue invitations & also ask LIVES for any information on the number of lives that had been saved in Lincolnshire by the use of a defibrillator. Cllr Harrison noted that the Stroke unit at Grimsby had now been closed & patients would be taken by ambulance to Scunthorpe.
15/00538 EnergieKontor UK Ltd Funds – The Clerk had circulated information from EK on spending streams & management of the funds & a sample application form used for similar funds for consideration. The Council debated the protocol for any sub-committee of the Parish Council, i.e. decision making or to report back to full Council for decisions on applications for the funds & following debate it was resolved that any decisions should be left until after the May Parish Council elections for the  new Council to take. The Clerk advised that she had contacted LCVS re training for Trustees and would report back in due course. The Chairman commented that it was essential that the funds were used properly for the community benefit.
15/00539 Planning – The Council noted a letter from ELDC regarding Primrose Farm, Howdales Road, South Cockerington – nature of investigation on Siting of caravans for residential use & laying of a roadway (hard-core) on action taken. A letter from ELDC regarding Mrs B Ryan, 1 Mill lane, Saltfleetby regarding erection of a detached garage for domestic use (works already carried out) informing the Council that by virtue of Article 3, Schedule 2 of the Town & Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 as amended that planning permission was not required for the siting of the garage but that with regard to the previous planning permission, N/145/00645/14 for the construction of a vehicular access & in particular to Condition 1 turning facilities within the site, this matter was ongoing and would be pursued by the Council’s Planning Enforcement Section.   Following debate it was resolved that the Council would comment further on the latter as the parking of multiple cars caused extremely poor visibility for vehicles exiting Mill Lane onto the B1200.
15/00540 Saltfleetby Jubilee Committee – Councillors had been requested to bring to the meeting detailed suggestions from residents of projects/spending ideas for the Old Village Hall Committee Funds. The Marshland Community Centre was raised as requiring heating, some decoration & the suggestion of play equipment for spending ideas  & the Committee would no doubt consider whether these fulfilled the criteria for the Old Village Hall Funds or whether perhaps the EK funds were more appropriate; Council expressed concern that currently no formal agreement was in place for community use of the facility which may impact on the granting of any funding from either & Cllr Clark was asked to discuss this issue with Louth Town & report back. Other items raised by residents to Councillors were new village signs & a flower bed down Church Lane. It was confirmed that representatives of village groups, including the Parish Council, were now members of the Committee & a constitution was in place;  Councillors to submit any suggestions to Cllr Martin before 26th February.
15/00541 Parish Paths – Cllr Dover had walked path 225 as far as possible; it did go down the side of the new property & passing the property was not a problem, neither was progress to the bridge over the dyke that ran parallel with the Main Road, however the farmer had ploughed the field past the bridge and it was not possible to continue over the field – this also applied to path 226; Cllr Dover had taken pictures and noted that the field had been in this state for some considerable time. The Clerk was asked to inform LCC & request they ask for the paths over the fields to be reinstated & to raise the width of the Headland which was significantly narrower than it should be.
15/00542 St Clements Churchyard – Cllr Dover had inspected the churchyard; the path was broken up but the trip hazard signs were still present. One gravestone was at an angle but appeared to be safe, hedges also satisfactory. Cllr Dover volunteered to take photographs for the record.  No action to be taken.
15/00543 BT Telephone Box Adoption – The Council noted that the box had now been transferred to the Council’s ownership & the insurance company had added it to the insurance policy with no fee incurred; Cllr Appleby confirmed that the notice regarding ownership had been posted in the box in line with requirements. The box had not been moved & was still under consideration as it could possibly be used for a Defibrillator that may be purchased. Cllr Stapleton had contacted the family where the second box was situated & hoped to have an answer on whether they wished to retain it shortly.
15/00544 Lincolnshire Minerals & Waste Local Plan – The Council noted the LCC Pre-submission Core Strategy & Development Management Policies which were valid until 16th February 2015.
15/00545 Highways & Footpaths – Appendix A had been circulated – no work had been carried out on the reports as yet; the Clerk had requested an update on work timings from LCC as detailed in the letter received last year regarding the work Highways would undertake – Clerk to forward emails to Cllr McNally.  Cllr Stapleton noted that he had been monitoring the state of Three Bridge Lane & the EK vehicles & although some repairs had been carried out to the verges & road it was still in a very bad state and considered to be dangerous; large stones were still frequently found & although EK had requested being informed of these at the time this was not always possible; the road sweeping was also still being done before the movement of their vehicles had finished so leaving the lane in a terrible state.  The request to hold a joint meeting had not been taken up which had been disappointing.  The situation with regard to the EK cabling down North End Lane was also raised & the vast concerns held about the affect not only on the lane itself, but also of the magnetic field produced by such a large cable (16 megawatt) as had been advised by EK. Laying the cable in a trench would weaken the dyke, directional drilling would be a better way but the Council resolved to look into the regulations in place with regard to such a large cable & obtain further advice. The Clerk was asked to invite EnergieKontor to attend another meeting. The state of Charlesgate was extremely bad & the lorries to the Piggery increased the damage due to their weight; access to the Church for people was problematical because of the state of the road - previous repairs had been with cold tarmac which frost instantly damaged, hot would be better – Clerk to report.
15/00546 Emergency Response Equipment/LIVES – The Clerk reported on potential grants for Defibrillator purchase & the information required to progress. Lively debate was undertaken on whether a machine should be purchased & the perceived risks of it being stolen following a spate of such thefts nationwide.  The Council agreed to invite LIVES to the Annual Parish Meeting to demonstrate its use & inform the community in order that an informed decision, following consultation with residents, could be made.
15/00547 District Councillors Report – The guidance for Councillors with regard to the forthcoming elections had been circulated by the Clerk; the ELDC budget consultation was available on line; the Bridle path that had been the subject of the investigation had been confirmed as open but physically had not yet been opened & Cllr Harrison had reported this. The Liaison meeting was on 12th February – Cllr Harrison to liaise with Cllr Dover, Cllr Clark was also attending.
15/00548 County Councillors Report – Cllr McNally noted that the LCC budget meeting was being held on 20th February & it was anticipated that there may be a 2% rise; a Boundary review had been held & the result would be six less Councillors, areas would also change.
15/00549 Clerks Report – The Clerk noted that the Police had been invited to attend a meeting but had not yet confirmed a date; Mrs J Cooper had been informed of the Council’s decision to appoint her as Internal Auditor; the Precept demand had been forwarded & acknowledged by ELDC; Wingas had been informed of the appointment of Cllr Warwick as the Council’s liaison representative; the Parish Paths final 50% Grant claim had been submitted for £480 & confirmed & the Clerk would be attending an ELDC briefing for the District & Parish Elections on the 17th February.
15/00550 Reports from Outside Bodies - None

15/00551 Planning Information – Department for Communities & Local Government – Plain English guide to the Planning System had been circulated & was noted.
15/00552 Correspondence – The Council noted the following items: Council Publicity during the Election Period – Important guidance; Community Lincs – Request to support petition to call on the Secretary of State for Environment, Food & Rural Affairs not to withdraw funding for the ACRE Network of Rural Community Councils (funding had now been confirmed); Clerks & Councils Direct & the SLCC Clerks magazine.
15/00553 Councillors Reports – None
15/00554 Items for the Next Agenda – As above
The meeting closed at 9.30 pm.  Next Meeting Tuesday 3rd March 2015 at 7.30pm 
Chairman
…………………………..............

Date
………………………..

Clerk
…………………………………..


Date
………………………..  
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